DATE

Dear [Insurance Commissioner NAME]
As you are aware, the National Association of Insurance Commissioners recently authored a draft white paper on the roles of Navigators in the state Exchanges. [ORGANIZATION or COALTION] wanted to also draw your attention to some additional resources about Navigators. The enclosed brief and FAQ offer a consumer-based view of the Navigator role. In order to serve the distinct population expected to gain their health coverage through the newly formed state Exchanges, Navigators will need to take many forms and be a trusted guide for people to go to for clear and objective information about health insurance options.
As a consumer health advocacy organization, [ORGANIZATION or COALTION] is dedicated to ensuring the successful implementation of the health care reforms put forth in the Affordable Care Act (ACA). We know firsthand from our work with families and small businesses on health care issues at the state and national level that the key to making policy changes work is ensuring people have access to the right information about what’s available to them so they can make informed decisions.

The creation of the [STATE] Exchange is no different. The Exchange will be an important new marketplace of health plans where people have more control, higher quality choices and better protections when buying health insurance. The Navigator’s job is to provide individuals and families with the information necessary to determine which health insurance option best fits their needs. 

The Congressional Budget Office projects that about 80 percent of people getting insurance through the new state Exchanges will be low income and accessing available tax credits. Another recent study by the Kaiser Family Foundation found that people in the Exchanges will have lower literacy levels, will be more likely to speak a language other than English as their primary language, and will be more likely uninsured in the past than the population outside of the Exchange.  
While the [STATE] Exchange will be a more consumer-friendly market than we have now, finding the right health insurance plan will still be overwhelming for individuals and families, many of whom who will be accessing private health insurance for the first time. That’s why the Navigator function is so important to the success of the Exchange. It’s also why Navigators should be representative of a diverse set of organizations throughout the state, ensuring that the entities serving as Navigators are the appropriate ones to provide unbiased, clear, and culturally competent information. 

As you continue to do the important work with our state policymakers to design a successful health insurance Exchange in [STATE], please keep in mind the people in our communities who will be depending on Navigators to guide them to the right health care options to keep them healthy. We want to see [STATE] create a strong Exchange and we want to see more of our friends and neighbors have health insurance they can depend on. This is possible with the help of the right Navigator to get them there.

We look forward to working with you further and would be happy to provide any additional support you may need on this issue. Please feel free to contact <INSERT appropriate organization contact name and contact info>.
Thank you.
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